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May 15, 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Mount Albion Families, 
 
    Re: Commencement of construction at Mount Albion 
 
I’m pleased to share that plans for renewal of Mount Albion Elementary School are about to be 
put into action. Soon construction work will begin to remove the 4 classroom porta-pack 
currently on site, build 10 new permanent classrooms, build 3 new licensed childcare rooms, 
and renovate the gymnasium. 
 
This project will greatly improve the facility at Mount Albion and support growth in Upper 
Stoney Creek with less reliance on temporary classroom structures (portables).  
 
Typically, construction projects such as these take approximately one year to complete. Once 
Mount Albion re-opens, regular school operations will continue while construction is underway. 
Under the supervision of HWDSB Facilities and Maintenance staff, the project contractor will 
ensure all safety requirements are adhered to with minimum disruption to student learning. 
 
Thank you in advance for your patience during construction, knowing that this project will have 
a positive impact on learning conditions for students for years to come. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this project, please contact the school Principal. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jeff Gillies 
Superintendent of Student Achievement, Family of Schools 1 


